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CITY OF LEAVENWORTH 
100 N. 5th Street 
Leavenworth, Kansas 66048 
www.lvks.org 

CITY COMMISSION SPECIAL MEETING   
COMMISSION CHAMBERS 

TUESDAY AUGUST 7, 2018 AT 7:33 PM 

 
The City Commission met for a Study Session with the following members present: Mayor Mark Preisinger, 
Mayor Pro-Tem Jermaine Wilson, Commissioners Nancy Bauder and Larry Dedeke. Commissioner Myron J. 
(Mike) Griswold attended via telephone. 
 
Others Present: City Manager Paul Kramer, Assistant City Manager Taylour Tedder, Finance Director Ruby 
Maline, Public Information Officer Melissa Bower and City Clerk Carla K. Williamson. 
 
The Governing Body signed the consent for the special meeting written waiver notice.   
 
Mayor Preisinger called for a motion to open the special meeting. 
 
Commissioner Dedeke moved to open a Special Meeting. Commissioner Bauder seconded the motion and was 
unanimously approved. The Mayor declared the motion carried 5-0. 
 
Consider the Purchase of 301 Delaware Street–City Manager Paul Kramer presented for consideration the 
purchase of 301 Delaware Street from Triple R Properties LLC in the amount of $52,500.00 which includes 
the price of the property and realtor commission fees. Mr. Kramer discussed various properties that have 
been purchased in the past to spur economic development. If the Commission approves the purchase Staff 
will move forward with demolition and regrading of the site. 
 
Commissioner Bauder moved to approve the purchase of 301 Delaware Street from Triple R. Properties LLC in 
the amount of $52,500.00 and authorize the Mayor to execute all documents related to the purchase. 
Commissioner Bauder seconded the motion and was unanimously approved. The Mayor declared the motion 
carried 5-0. 
 
Mayor’s Appointment- Library Board-Mayor Preisinger moved to appoint to the Library Board, Lisa Weakley 
to an unexpired term ending April 30, 2019.  Commissioner Dedeke seconded the motion and was 
unanimously approved. The Mayor declared the motion carried 5-0. 
 
Comments: 
 
Commissioner Bauder 
Visited the apartments at Hughes Road recently and they are beautiful and the residents are very happy. 
 
City Manager Kramer 
Mr. Kramer stated that a representative from Kansas State entomology  department will be at the City 
Commission Meeting on Tuesday August 14 unless they have any schedule changes. 
 
Adjourn: 
 
Commissioner Dedeke moved to adjourn the meeting. Commissioner Bauder seconded the motion and was 
unanimously approved. The Mayor Pro-Tem declared the motion carried and the meeting adjourned. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:53 p.m. 
Minutes taken by City Clerk Carla K. Williamson 


